

March 9,2023
The regular meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry for March  9,2023 was called to order at 10:30AM at the Municipal Building by Matt McSparren, Chairman. This meeting was tape recorded for the purpose of writing these minutes.
· ROLL CALL OF MEMBERS:   Those in attendance were Matt McSparren, Fred Buckholtz, Eric Heil (Township Manager), Ted Williams (Roadmaster), Mike Erwin (Utility Supervisor),and Regina Deloe (Code Enforcement/Zoning). Guests were recorded in the attendance book.
· PUBLIC COMMENTS – NONE
· ADOPTION OF AGENDA – Fred Buckholtz made a motion to adopt the agenda, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold- absent, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
1. APPROVAL OF MINUTES FOR 2.23.23– Matt McSparren asked if there were any additions or corrections to the minutes of the February 23,2023 meeting. Being none, Fred Buckholtz made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Matt McSparren, motion carried (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold -absent, Fred Buckholtz-yes). 
2.   EXPENDITURES – Matt McSparren asked if there were any questions about the expenditures. Being none, Matt McSparren made a motion to approve the expenditures, seconded by Fred Buckholtz. Motion carried. (Matt McSparren - yes, Bob Betzold - absent, Fred Buckholtz-yes).
       3.    STAFF REPORTS/ACTION ITEMS ON AGENDA
       Road Master – Ted Williams crew performed the following work: 7 days plowing and salting roads using 43         ten ton loads of salt and anti-skid and 32 one ton loads of salt. Total of 63 hours of overtime from winter                  weather. 2 days cutting trees and limbs from wind/storm damage. Installed 1 driveway pipe. Did work on traffic       signals. Performed some ditching with grader and backhoe. Filled some potholes on dirt roads. # road crew              members visited Marienville SCI and their shop where they learned that the Township can have restorative              work done to plows, dump beds, and other items at a cost significantly lower than elsewhere. 

       Utility Supervisor – Mike R Erwin crew performed sewer cleaning and camera inspections. Cleaned the check        valves at Moody lift station to increase flow. Performed leak detection, Scott Slater found a leak on Little                 Egypt Rd. and which was repaired saving 30,000 of loss per day. Performed maintenance on plants. Met with a        contractor on 322 to discuss utility connections for a new house. The spare will pump and well heads have been        received. 

       Zoning/Code Enforcement – Regina DeLoe reported for month of February 2023 issued 11 zoning             permits for a total improvement value of $75,531.95. Collected $285.00 in permit fees. Sent 2                    violation notices for various zoning violations. Sent 5 letters of enforcement. 2 violations have been          cleared by becoming compliant. 

       Township Manager – Eric Heil Reported to the Board: The new 2022 Chevy 5 ton dump would be going to         the upfitter soon and the anticipated date of completion is June. 

Action Items
1. The board was presented with a letter from attorney Jon Beckman of the Steptoe and Johnson law firm who represents Cypress Creek Renewables. They have requested non-substantive wording changes to the decommissioning bond wording relating to the conditional use for a solar facility granted by the board in November of 2022. The wording change was reviewed and approved by Township Solicitor Bruce Getsinger. The change allows for a decrease in the decommissioning bond if decommissioning estimates lower. 110% of the costs still must be posted. Wording will now also reflect reevaluation of the decommissioning costs every 8 years. A motion to approve the changes was made by Matt McSparren, second by Fred Buckholtz , (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-absent, Fred Buckholtz-yes) motion passed. 
2. The board was again presented with the ordinance which proposes a zoning change to a parcel in the mixed use zone owned by Scott Snow, and also changed the mixed use ordinance minimum lot size of 1 acre to .5 acres. The original ordinance and subject of a public hearing held February 23rd, 2023, reflected a minimum lot size of .3 acres for non-residential use.  Eric explained that some township residents had concerns with the .3 acre minimum size, and taking those concerns in account, inquired with the Township solicitor if a .5 acre minimum size would be acceptable. Getsinger did approve and said that would be acceptable. Eric also explained that this ordinance was being reviewed by the Venango County Planning Commission and another public hearing would be held on April 27th, 2023, at a regular board meeting and at which the board would vote on adoption of this ordinance. Board members agreed that these changes were acceptable pending the next public meeting and possible adoption. 
5. PUBLIC COMMENTS

Gordon Bickel: Spoke about a local farmer selling all of his cows and commented that retail beef prices are dropping. He also commented about farmers seeing low harvests of some crops, and higher in others. 

6. COMMENTS FROM MEMBERS-
Fred Buckholtz commented that preparations to open the parks probably would begin between now and Easter. 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:47AM with a motion by Fred Buckholtz.  Seconded by Matt McSparren. (Matt McSparren-yes, Bob Betzold-absent, Fred Buckholtz-yes)  The next meeting of the Board of Supervisors of the Township of Cranberry will be March 23, 2023, at 7:00PM.
ATTEST
Eric Heil
Township Manager 

